KHSAA Recommended Action in relation to deficiencies

- A. The recommendation of the pursuit of interest in the girls golf and bowling: We will be conducting sign-ups during the last two weeks of school for fall sports. Sign-ups will include sports such as girls and boys golf, bowling, cross-country, football, and volleyball. We will have the students sign in, then we will call them for a meeting on May 31st to inform them of physical paperwork and insurance requirements. We will give their names to their respected coaches, and coaches will give students information on practices.
- B. The gender equality review committee: Since our meeting on October 16, 2012, I have added two students to my gender equality committee; Robert Lane Holler (male) and Delaney Curry (female). I have also added one parent, Emily Holler. We had a short meeting on February 12, 2013 after school, in my office, where all were present. We discussed things that went on in the review and what we can do to help improve Western High School. Our next meeting will take place on August 28, 2013.
- C. Uniform review and rotation plan: We are currently in the process of ordering an away set of white football uniform tops and bottoms, as well as both home and away uniforms for the varsity boys and girls basketball teams. Baseball and softball are in good shape as both teams received new uniforms last year. Track, cross country and wrestling are using the same singlets, which are brand new. Cheerleaders received brand new uniforms this year, and we will fill in as needed. Tennis team will wear t-shirts that we make here at school, as we do every year.
- D. Schedules will be sent separately.
- E. Facility usage plan: In the past, the football field was shared by the soccer team, but we have not had a soccer team for the last three years. We are in hopes of having a soccer team in the future. Baseball and softball have their own fields and storage facilities on site. Football rotates practices from the softball to baseball fields each year. Girls and boys basketball rotate between the large and small gymnasium for practices weekly. Volleyball uses the gym during season.
- F. Guidelines for provision and travel: If and when we have teams that travel any long distance, we provide as needed (housing, food, necessary travel expenses, etc.)
- G. Our locker room situation at Western is as follows: The football locker room will be shared by the track team in the spring, the same locker room is also used by wrestling when football season is over. Prior to that, the wrestling team practices on the stage in the main gymnasium. The girls locker room is located in the main gym and is shared by girls volleyball in the fall, girls basketball in the winter and girls track in the spring. The girls softball team uses the spare locker room in the main gymnasium which houses the visiting teams during basketball and football seasons. The baseball locker room is

- located in the small gymnasium.
- H. Concerns regarding football goal post in left field area of softball field: Issue has been addressed by putting pads on goal posts during games. The fence safety cap has been replaced, and a temporary fence has been placed from the left field line to left center field; chain link fence.
- Assignment of storage space availability: All teams have ample storage space within their locker rooms per season. Teams not in season store most equipment in the athletic department storage room, adjacent to the AD's office.
- 8. Awards guideline recognition: We, as a school, allow five plaques per sport for awards such as: MVP's, best lineman, best guard, best infielder, most spirited, and so forth. We have a standard fee of \$8 allotted per meal for banquets. We also provide all varsity letters (JV and Freshman). Any award that exceeds the limit of five will be provided by the individual coach.